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December 2019 Newsletter
The winner of the November 2019 regular meeting roll-over raffle of $700.00 was not in attendance. Another $50.00 will be added to the December 2019 Regular meeting roll-over raffle which will be $750.00.  All members are eligible for the drawing but must be in attendance to win. 
Annual Membership Christmas Party:  Will be held immediately following our December 2019 Regular meeting on Thursday December 19, 2019.
Sheet Metal Workers’ International Scholarship Fund:  Our office has received “Request for Application and Information Packet” for those in good standing, active members who may have a son or daughter eligible for this program. You may also get information at: www.smart-union.org/sheet-metal-scholarship-fund 

From the Desk of Jon Barnes:  Work has slowed down a bit. But hopefully will pick up soon, we have some jobs that have been awarded to our Contractors. 
As always if you go back to work or get laid off, please let me know. Call or text @ 518-709-3691.Thank You and have a Great Holiday season.

New Building Trades Contract books are available:  In order to save postage, Business Representative Jon Barnes will be distributing them at all accessible shops and job sites. You will be required to sign for the book and provide a current email address. They will NOT be available at the union hall until Jon Barnes has been to all locations. Please contact Jon Barnes at: j.barnes@smartlu83.org to be sure he has your job site location. We will also have them available via PDF if any member is interested.
PAL: For those members seeking a refund of the PAL contribution, please submit a written request to that effect to the Union office. This request must be received no later than December 31, 2019. The refund will be for contributions made for hours worked from November 2018 through October 2019.
Merchandise available that make great gifts for the holidays @ SMWLU #83: 
We have various tools along with several different style jackets, sweatshirts and t-shirts available for purchase at the Union Hall.  We have a new long sleeve shirts coming that should be here by the monthly Union meeting on December 19, 2019.
Holiday Hours: 
Christmas Eve, Tuesday, December 24, 2019 - Open from 7-12 noon 

Christmas Day, Wednesday, December 25, 2019 - CLOSED 

New Years Eve, Tuesday, December 31, 2019 - Open from 7-12 noon
New Years Day, Wednesday, January 1, 2020 - CLOSED 

Please make arrangements to have your dues paid by Tuesday, December 31, 2019 by 12 noon. 

The Staff of Local #83 would like to wish all of our members and their families a very Merry Christmas and a safe and Happy New Year. 
Frank Maguire                                         Jon Barnes 

President/Business Manager                        Business Representative 

                                  Phil Stenglein                                         Larry Warzek 

                  Organizer/Marketing Representative                  JATC Training Coordinator 

                                  Donna Stoliker  




Angela Grant
Office Manager/Benefits                           Assistant Funds Manager 
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